Liberal Studies Committee Minutes 

November 21, 2002
1st Floor Lounge Gordon Hall
3:15 PM

Members present: M. Sadler, B. Carter,  E. Mannikka,  C. Young, F. Slack,




M.Swinker, G. Wilson, R. Rearick
Excused:  J. Pickering, C. Zoni, M. Dively, T. Warman
Guests: Dr. Mary Ann Rafoth, Dr. Laurie Stamp
Meeting called to order at 3:15 p.m.

Minutes from November 14, 2002 meeting were approved on a Wilson/Rearick motion with a correction from Mannikka to insert “to be” in the statement “proposal needs paginated”.
On a Young/Wilson motion approved LBST 499 Wonders of the Natural World, Dr. Ray Beisel and Dr. Cathy Stephenson (7 –yes; 0-no; 1- abstaining). A correction on a book title will be forwarded to their attention.
Dr. Mary Ann Rafoth, Chair Educational Psychology department and Dr. Laurie Stamp, Chair Professional Studies in Education department presented their arguments for EDSP 102 to be considered for the Social Science category of courses. 
Discussion among the committee followed.  One suggestion was made to allow this for education majors only.  Action on the proposal tabled until the committee hears from the chairs of the Sociology and Anthropology departments.  

HPED 343 Physiology of Exercise was reviewed for Type III approval.  Decision made to return the proposal with the following comments for revision: 1) why is this course a good fit for a /w/ course – it does not seem to have an emphasis on writing,  2) exams represent 55% of the final grade – since these are only short answer exams it was felt that too much emphasis was placed on this, 3) opportunities for revision and faculty feedback to students is not clear, 4) consider restructuring the writing assignments, 5) course outline does not reflect that there is an emphasis on writing in this course, 6) writing reference text not included, 7) a bibliography was not included in the proposal, 8) a number of typos, unclear statements and some inconsistencies in how Web CT is noted throughout the proposal need corrected, 9) catalog description was not included and proposal should reflect the new prefix HPED, 10) some discrepancies in the Summary Chart and the course grading on page 9.  Mary Sadler will meet with Dr. Bayles to communicate revisions that are necessary for the course to be considered a Type III /w/. 
Brenda Carter provided some initial feedback on the work accomplished in UPC subcommittee #9 on Freshman Year Experience (FYE) models. Their work will be presented to the UPC at the December meeting and a copy will be distributed to LSC members.  It is envisioned that a few LSC members will be included in continued work on conceptualizing and designing a FYE. This discussion will continue at the December 5th meeting.
Mary Sadler reported that the Information Literacy Task Force plans to direct a document to the LSC for review at the December 5th meeting. They are asking for our comments/feedback. 


Adjourned at 5:00 pm

